
Together, leading by example

Wainwright Elementary School Council Meeting

Monday, Sept 26, 2022

Principal’s Report

1. Staffing – Mrs. Scinski, Mrs. Scherbinski retired, Mrs. Bast, Mr. Pullen as a new position outside

the division. New staff returning Mrs. Goodwin - Gr 6, new to our school Mrs. Wahlberg - Gr 4

and Mrs. Ledger - Gr 3 and Ms. Beier - ECS.

2. Enrolment/Budget – 371 students in all including our 61 ECS

Other grades are: gr.1 – 49, gr.2 – 65, gr.3 – 57, gr.4 – 42, gr. 5 – 54, and gr.6 – 43

3. Budget – is very tight, as this point have our needs covered.

4. Student Activities – Great start up!

- Spirit Week – ending with Frisbee Rob

- Open house - Sept 22 – positive feedback, great turnout

- Cross Country running club – first event Riverdale, Sept 23, next Vermilion, Sept 27

- Picture days - Sept 26, 27

- Terry Fox run - Sept 28

- Orange Shirt Day/Truth and Reconciliation student day – Sept 28, No School on the Sept 30

- Milk sales are up and going

- Breakfast Program – healthy snacks have been purchased and looking to get started in October

- Hot lunch registrations have gone out

Currently applying to funding programs to help with this cost

- Safety Patrol training Oct 3

5. Supervision – Staggered recesses and lunches – grade specific (cohort entrances & play areas

with cohort supervisors) Freedom Fridays, will revisit at Christmas break

Welcome everyone to our School Council and thank you for your support. We are looking forward to a

fantastic year, here at WES.


